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Meeting Called to order at 6:39 pm 

 

1. Petitions by Citizen on Non-Agenda Items – None 

2. Discussion on a proposed outdoor dining/ pergola to be placed across the alley from Gallagher’s 

Restaurant at 114 W. Mill Street – Jared Gallagher brought a picture of the desired pergola 

across the alley behind The Vault building owned by Groves Investments. If the pergola meets all 

the requirements of city ordinances the committee agreed, it would be a nice addition to the 

downtown. Jared Gallagher then asked if the city would be interested in pouring concrete in the 

alley which right now is oil and chip. His proposal was one project for pergola, curb and gutter, 

alley and ADA entrances, the city would pay for the portion of concrete that was in the alley. 

Alderman Kyle Buettner expressed interest in looking into the project further. He mentioned 

that the City has an annual amount of money that they use on all of the alley’s in Waterloo, but 

wanted more information before any decisions could be made on this particular issue. The 

consensus of the committee was to get more information.  

3. Comments – None  

Motion to adjourn  made by Alderman Russ Row, Seconded by Alderman Matt Buettner – 

Meeting adjourned at 7:04pm  


